
your Shire News  

 

Acting CEO 
We are pleased to announce that CEO Andrew Dover will be taking a well-deserved holiday 
with his family, exploring the beautiful landscapes of Ireland and Zambia. During his absence, 
Executive Manager of Works, Mike Hudson, will step into the role of Acting CEO. We wish    
Andrew, Nondo, and their children safe and enjoyable travels. In the interim, we warmly      
welcome Mike to his new responsibilities and are confident in his ability to lead effectively.  

Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456             Cr Peter Wood:        0427 968 452  
(Shire President)  (Deputy President) 
Cr Karmvir Singh:       0457 680 994  Cr Bryan Hotham:             0477 004 157 

Did you know that the Shire of Pingelly has a 21-seater Community Bus 
available for hire? 
Got a sports game to attend as a group? How about a school camp? 
The Shire of Pingelly Community Bus is a great way to transport large 
groups for all occasions. Contact us today for more information. 
 

Update of Contact Information 
The Shire of Pingelly is updating all contact information in preparation for the 
2024/2025   financial year, which includes revising our directory. If you are a 
business that has recently started up in Pingelly or is no longer trading, please 
get in touch with us at the Shire office.  
We are also gathering information from groups and organisations, including 
committee details and contact numbers. Even if you believe we have your  

current details, please send us an email to ensure we have the most accurate information. 
Additionally, if you are new to Pingelly or need to update your residential address or contact 
details for rates   purposes, please contact us at the Shire office. 
 

The Shire of Pingelly is pleased to announce the successful completion of all tree trimming   
activities for the 2023/2024 financial year. This year’s program focused on maintaining safety 
and visibility on key roads, with significant work completed along Jingaring and Bullaring roads. 
The Shire’s dedicated maintenance team has worked diligently to ensure these areas are now 
clear of overhanging branches and potential hazards, enhancing the safety for all road users. 
In addition to tree trimming, the Shire of Pingelly has been actively working to improve         
accessibility and inclusivity across the community. Recognising the importance of creating an         
environment that caters to the needs of all residents, the Shire has initiated several projects 
aimed at enhancing disability access. 
Key among these initiatives is the installation of wheelchair-
accessible ramps at two prominent locations: the Shire Office and 
the Pingelly Recreation and Cultural Centre (PRACC). These ramps 
are a significant step towards providing access to all community 
members, regardless of physical ability. The construction of these 
ramps is progressing well, with the foundations laid and final     
touches expected to be completed by next week, weather            
permitting. Once finished, these additions will provide vital support 
to residents and visitors with mobility challenges, reinforcing the 
Shire of Pingelly's commitment to fostering an inclusive community. 
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